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From the Clerk:    

 At the end of June, we had a little over one million dollars in our General Fund after we paid all our 
bills and salaries, and made all of our scheduled transfers to shore up some of our other funds such 
as Police & Fire Pension, the Home Loan Grant Fund, the Sewer Users Fund, the Capital Projects 
Fund, and the General Note Retirement Fund for the rest of 2017.   

 
So what are these other funds? We are required by law to pay Police & Fire Pensions. As their 
salaries increase over time, so does the amount the Village must pay. The Home Loan Grant Fund 
is the money the Village gives back to the homeowners when they invest in their homes, and it has 
been hugely successful in keeping up our housing stock. The Sewer Users Fund is the money we 
use to pay all homeowners sewer bills. Homeowners pay their water bills, but no sewer bills. These 
Funds are different from the General Fund, and during the year, we make transfers out of the 
General Fund in order to pay bills for these funds.   

 
Projecting revenue and expenses is a challenge we face every year, and so far we are on track to 
finish the year with around a million dollars in the bank after paying all of our bills, and employees’ 
salaries. I believe this is a comfortable amount of money to have in the bank for emergencies and 
unexpected costs that might occur during the year.   

 
We have all worked hard to manage the budgets and staffing since the economic downturn of 2008. 
Every year has been a challenge, yet we have always managed to keep the General Fund healthy, 
and the Village a beautiful place to live and raise a family. We are all truly blessed.  

 
Enjoy the rest of the summer!  

 

 

 




